MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

APRIL 23, 2014 
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Danny Householder, Vice-President, R-  
 
Matthew Rose, R-Brush Creek Township       
   Saline Township                                


Lou Vandeborne, R-Cross Creek Township      
Matt Parise, Secretary, R-Wintersville


Mark Clark, R-Island Creek Township           
Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County    

John Danko, R—Knox Township 

Michael Paprocki, R-Jefferson County    


Richard Ricchetti, R-Mt. Pleasant Township
Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville


Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township
Mayor Justin Dudzik, R-Adena 



Eric Mercer, R-Salem Township 
Mayor Gary Pepperling, R-Amsterdam    

Dan Cermak, R-Smithfield Township
Gary Griffith, R-Bergholz




William Stewart, R-Springfield Township     
Rich Brownlee, R-Bloomingdale
                     

Frank Litva, R-Warren Township
Trisha Painter, R-Dillonvale            


Dr. Brian Wilson, R-Wayne Township
Lawrence Porter, R-Empire                          

Gini Chandler, A-Wayne Township
Ken Stanley, R-Irondale         



Joe Ellis, R-Wells        
John Fabian, R-Mingo Junction 



Mayor Charles Bannanio, R-Mt. Pleasant          
GUEST



Denny Taylor, R-New Alexandria



Jackie Porter, Empire
Kim McKnight, R-Rayland




Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond
           
STAFF            
   
Mayor Richard Boyd, R-Smithfield   


Domenick Mucci, Jr., Director  
George Beard, R-Tiltonsville                                
Richard Fender, Planner
Karen Vargo, R-Yorkville           

              
Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant
OPENING OF MEETING:






Vice-President Householder opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:
Vice President Householder called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF MARCH 26, 2014 MEETING








A motion was made by Mayor Boyd to accept the minutes of the March 26, 2014  meeting; seconded by Mayor Thomas; motion passed unanimously. 

     Vice-President Householder talked about the Resolution which was made available to everyone at the meeting urging Ohio Voters to Support State Issue 1, renewal of the State Capital Improvements Program on the May 6, 2014 Ballot.  A motion was made by Mr. Litva for the Regional Planning Commission to support Issue 1; seconded by Mrs. Vargo; motion passed unanimously.
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DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

Attorney General – Moving Ohio Forward Grant (Demolitions) -   We have the grant agreement signed and the structures will be forwarded to CT Consultants. 
Water and Sewer- Domenick and Betty Lou attended a progress meeting in Adena yesterday.  This meeting included Mr. Tim Leasure from the State and we reviewed the progress being made on their project.  We have already spent the $500,000.00 of the CDBG monies and we have started to draw on the $250,000.00 from the ARC.  The project completion date has been moved to September and if for some reason this date is not met, we will need to ask for a grant extension on the project.

Land Use Plan – Rich the Planner will speak more on this.  We are still looking for people to implement the Land Use Plan.

Land Bank – Tomorrow the core group will meet with the Board of Commissioners to explain to them about the Land Bank.  We have had participation from the Prosecutor’s Office, the Treasurer’s Office and the Auditor’s Office and we hope now to engage the Board of County Commissioners because the first step has to happen by them passing a Resolution and then the Article of Corporation which then will put us in a position to apply for $500,000.00 for the elimination of slum and blight.  This has a lot more components and criteria to it compared to the NSP or the Ohio Attorney General Moving Ohio Forward.  One of the key components to this is end users.  There is still a lot of work which needs to be done.

Clean Ohio – The Regional Planning Commission has applied for $200,000.00 for the core drillings to finish the environmental study so then we can have Jobs Ohio provide the money for the cleanup of the site.  The Public Hearing is set for Monday, May5th at 5:00 p.m. at the site.  We still have a ways to go before the site is environmentally safe to move forward.

2013 CDBG Formula - Clay, from the County Engineers office has been busy finalizing the specs for Mingo Junction, Saline and Wayne Townships resurfacing project.  We hope to advertise the bid opening within a few weeks.  We hope to put this out to bid early in the paving season so we can get our projects on their list early on.
2014 CDBG Formula – On Thursday, May 29, 2014 at 10:30 a.m. the Second Public hearing is scheduled in the Commissioner’s Office.  Everyone received a notice of the second hearing and is asked to post it in their municipal buildings.  The communities which have expressed an interest are Tiltonsville, Steubenville Township, and Bergholz.  Their projects will be identified on the second public hearing.  The amount of funding is $159,000.00
Set Aside Grants – Last year we were only allowed to submit one project per county in the State of Ohio.  This year we can submit two projects.  We are going to resubmit the Steubenville Township project and the City of Toronto would like to submit a project on the Rehabilitation of the Titanium Bridge in Toronto.  Betty Lou and Domenick attended a mandatory training in Columbus on April 14, 2014 and this is where they learned of the regulation change to two projects.  If anyone else is interested in submitting a project, please attend the public hearing on May 29, 2014 at the Commissioner’s Office.

2014 CHIP – On February 6, 2014 we held a Request for Proposals opening at the Commissioner’s office.  Since there were deficiencies in the 2010 grant we will recommend not awarding the program and will use the City of Toronto as the lead agency so that the program can continue.  If awarded the program will be county wide with no targeted areas.  Marshall Bleckman who the City of Toronto uses will be our consultant as well for the FY2014 CHIP Grant.

Y-T-R Town Hall Meeting – A reminder that tomorrow April 24, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. at the Buckeye South Elementary in Tiltonsville there will be a town hall meeting.  This is an excellent example of how communities need to come together through collaboration for cost savings measure that will ultimately lead to economic opportunities.
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GRANT/FUNDING OPPORTUNITY – The Director thanked the communities who contacted the

OMEGA group for the Grant pre-applications.  A lot of you contacted them about the Community Facility Program which you can receive $2,500.00 to $15,000.00.  Remember the deadline for this application is May 1, 2014.
PLANNER’S REPORT


Mr. Fender reported, as Domenick mentioned, there was a Land Bank meeting and Jim Rokakis of the Thriving Communities Institute has come to Jefferson County twice and he will be speaking to the County Commissioners tomorrow.  Basically Jim Rokakis mentioned if we have a land bank we would become eligible to receive $500,000.00.

As far as the Yorkville Phase II Brownfield, which Domenick was also mentioning, we will be administering a $200,000.00 grant that will pay for half the cost of Phase II Environmental Assessment in Yorkville Plant owned by Esmark.  Esmark will pay the other half.


We are having a meeting, as Domenick said, on May 5, at 5:00 p.m. at the Ohio Cold Rolling Company Facility, 219 Public Road, Yorkville.  The application is available on our website in addition we have a hard copy in our office and the Tiltonsville Library.
FINANCIAL REPORT


Betty Lou reported the Commissioners had approved a budget for the Planning Commission and they are giving the Commission $85,000.00 the same as last year.  In order to meet the Regional Planning Commission budget we will need to take money out again from the carry over which is a significant amount and will leave only a small amount.  They had not put the money into our account yet so the receipts as of the end of March were $4,688.10 and the expenses were $37,624.95.  She told the Commission the financial reports which include all the accounts the Planning Commission is administrating were available on the table for anyone who was interested.  
NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be May 28, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers.  

ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Mr. Jordan to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mr. Vandeborne; motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Matt Parise, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

